
 
 

MEMORANDUM 
 

 

To: Mayor and City Council 

 
From: Vicki Chiavetta, Deputy City Manager 

 

Date: December 9, 2022 

 

Reference:  Consider approval to enter into an agreement between the City of Coppell and Woven 

Health Clinic, in the amount of $250,000.00 over a two (2) year period for health services 

using American Rescue Plan Act (ARPA) funds; and authorizing the City Manager to sign 

all necessary documents. 

2040: Vision 2040 Foundation 

 

 
 

Introduction: 

 

The purpose of this agenda item is to request approval to enter into an agreement between the City of 

Coppell and Woven Health Clinic to provide social and health services to Coppell residents who were 

impacted by the COVID-19 pandemic. The agreement is a grant in the amount of $250,000, to be dispersed 

over a two-year time period between January 1, 2023, and December 31, 2024. 

 

Background: 

 

The City of Coppell received ARPA funds to be used for the purpose of supporting the response to and 

recovery from the COVID-19 public health emergency. The funds were provided to ensure that 

governments have the resources to fight the pandemic and support families and businesses struggling with 

its public health and economic impacts, among other things. 

 

In January 2022, City Council designated ARPA funding for local social services and agreed to grant 

funding to Woven Health Clinic to provide services to Coppell residents who were impacted by the 

COVID-19 pandemic. 

 

Benefit to the Community: 

 

The benefit to the community is through the services that Woven Health Clinic provides to help low- 

income, uninsured residents access quality health care with an emphasis on disease prevention, wellness, 

and mental health care. These services include primary care for acute and chronic disease, nutrition 

therapy, lifestyle modifications, and integrated mental health care, among others. 



Legal Review: 

The City Attorney has reviewed all documents. 

 

Fiscal Impact: 

ARPA funds in the amount of $250,000 are allocated to be used for the grant to Woven Health Clinic. 

The funds will be dispersed over a two-year period as per the agreement. 

 

Recommendation: 

The City Manager’s Office recommends approval of the contract. 


